
  

N O R T H E A S T  R E G I O N A L  T R A I N I N G   I N S T I T U T E  

The Northeast Regional Training Institute Board of Directors sends the following message to Bahá’ís in Sub-Region 1.   

If you manage a list of e-mail addresses in your Bahá’í community or cluster, the Northeast Regional Training Institute 

asks that you forward this message to subscribers on your list. We also ask Bahá'í institutions to make it available to the 

Bahá’ís in your community who do not receive e-mail.  

September 23, 2020 

 

Regional Training Institute Announces Donna Ard’s Appointment as Regional Children’s Class Coordinator  

 

Dear Friends in the Northeast Region, 

 

The Northeast Regional Training Institute Board of Directors is delighted to announce that Donna Ard has 

been appointed to serve as Regional Children’s Class Coordinator in the Northeast, with a focus on Sub-Region 

1 (Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island, and Vermont). 

 

The work of institute coordinators is of paramount importance in developing the human resources of your 

community through the strengthening of the institute process in your cluster – a process which has the power 

to serve as a ‘potent instrument’ for the spiritual empowerment of humanity.  The Universal House of Justice 

writes, 

      

“And similar to the development of a living organism, growth can occur quickly when the right 

conditions are in place. Foremost among these conditions is an institute process gaining in strength, 

given its centrality to fostering the movement of populations. The friends who have begun studying 

institute materials, and are also investing their energies in organizing children’s classes, junior youth 

groups, gatherings for collective worship, or other related activities, are being assisted to proceed 

further through the sequence of courses, while the number of those starting their study continues to 

rise. With the flow of participants through institute courses and into the field of action being 

maintained, the company of those who are sustaining the growth process expands.” (29 December 

2015) 

 

Regional Coordinators play a unique role in facilitating the coherent development of this process through close 

collaboration with the Cluster Institute Coordinators, Auxiliary Board members and their assistants, as well as 

tutors, children’s class teachers, junior youth animators, and the Area Teaching Committees throughout your 

sub-region.    

 

Donna can be contacted at:  1gladsomeheart@gmail.com   and  (972) 838-6316 

 

 

With loving regards,  

 

Sameen Meshkin, Secretary 

Northeast Regional Training Institute Board of Directors 

 

 

CC: Auxiliary Board members serving Sub-Region 1, 

Vafa Akhtar-Khavari, vakhtarkhavari@abmamericas.org 

Mamak Charepoo, mcharepoo@abmamericas.org 

Northeast Regional Bahá’í Council Secretary,  

Marie McNair, secretary@rbcne.usbnc.org  

Institute Resource Person serving the Northeast region,  

Riwaj Thapaliya, riwaj.d.thapaliya@gmail.com 

 Regional Main Sequence Coordinator serving Sub-Region 1,  

  Hayon Thapaliya, hayon.shin92@gmail.com 

mailto:1gladsomeheart@gmail.com
mailto:vakhtarkhavari@abmamericas.org
mailto:mcharepoo@abmamericas.org
mailto:secretary@rbcne.usbnc.org
mailto:hayon.shin92@gmail.com


  

N O R T H E A S T  R E G I O N A L  T R A I N I N G   I N S T I T U T E  

 Regional Children’s Class Coordinator serving Sub-Region 1,  

  Donna Ard, 1gladsomeheart@gmail.com  

 Northeast Regional Bahá’í Council Secretary,  

Marie McNair, secretary@rbcne.usbnc.org  

NE-Regional Statistics Officer,  

Farzaneh Sharifi, stats.northeast@bahai.us 

 

 

 
The Regional Training Institute Board of Directors requests all individuals to be sure to subscribe, if you haven’t 
already done so, to the three Regional Council-sponsored e-mail list serves for your cluster, state and the region:  
 

To subscribe to a list at bahai.email:  Send an email to subscribe@bahai.email with the following information: 
• Full name, email address  • Baha'i ID (if at all possible)  • Cluster/state name you would like to subscribe to 

(Please note that you will also be subscribed to the state and region in which you reside) 
 
To unsubscribe from a list/all lists at bahai.email: Send an email to unsubscribe@bahai.email with the following 

information: 
 • Full name  • Email address to unsubscribe  • List(s) from which that address should be unsubscribed 
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